
THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SUNDERLAND 

NOTIFICATION OF STATUTORY PROPOSALS FOR THE LINK SCHOOL 

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Section 19 of the Education and Inspections 
Act 2006, that it is the intention of Sunderland City Council, City Hall, Plater Way, 
Sunderland, SR1 3AA to:  

 Discontinue the existing satellite site for The Link School in Washington 
which is at Oxclose Community Academy, Dilston Close, Oxclose Village, 
Washington, NE30 0LN  

Notice is also hereby given in accordance with Paragraph 20(3), Schedule 3 of The 
School Organisation (Prescribed Changes to Maintained Schools) (England) 
Regulations 2013 that it is the intention of Sunderland City Council, City Hall, Plater 
Way, Sunderland, SR1 3AA to :   

 Revoke decisions to establish satellite sites of The Link School in South 
Sunderland and Hetton which were made following publication of the 
proposals on 28 September 2022; and  

 Revoke a decision to establish a resourced Social, Emotional and Mental 
Health Unit at The Link School which was made following publication of 
the proposal on 28 September 2022.  

The Link School is a Local Authority Maintained Alternative Provision Provider with 
sites at Springwell Dene (Swindon Road, Sunderland, SR3 4EE) and Pallion (Waverley 
Terrace, Pallion, SR4 6TA). This Notice is an extract from the complete proposals. The 
complete proposals have been published on the website 
https://www.sunderland.gov.uk/article/13038/School-organisation-consultations 

Copies of the complete proposals can be obtained from: Capital and Sufficiency Lead, 
Together for Children, Plater Way, Sunderland SR1 3AA, 

by telephoning 07917 504203 or by e-mailing alan.rowan@togetherforchildren.org.uk 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of the proposals, any person may object 
to or make comments on the proposals by sending them to the Retained Education 
Functions Lead, Sunderland City Council, Plater Way, Sunderland SR1 3AA or by e-
mailing them to schoolorganisation@sunderland.gov.uk. 

Signed: Patrick Melia  

Chief Executive 

Sunderland City Council 

Publication Date: 3 October 2024 

 


